

November 14, 2017

City Council President Joseph P. Lopes Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Lopes and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I would like to request a **Waiver of Residency** for Dario Quintana, Local Building Inspector, in the Department of Inspectional Services who resides at 2 School Street, Albion, RI.

I have attached correspondence to support the reason for this request. Commissioner Danny D. Romanowicz and Dario Quintana will be available at the meeting to answer any questions

Sincerely.

Lonathan . Mitchell

Mayor

JFM/dlr Attachment

cc:

Dario Quintana

D. Romanowicz

Personnel



DEPARTMENT OF INSPECTIONAL SERVICES 133 WILLIAM STREET - ROOM 308 NEW BEDFORD, MA 02740

Date: October 26, 2017

Mayor Jonathan F. Mitchell City of New Bedford 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740 2011 OCT 27 AM 8: 16

Dear Mayor Mitchell:

I respectfully request a residency waiver for Dario Quintana, 2 School St. Albion, RI. 20802. I am recommending Dario Quintana for the position of Local Building Inspector. Mr. Dario Quintana would like to reside at his current residence do to the fact that he just moved there 4 months ago and is willing to make the commute daily.

Mr. Dario Quintana is well-qualified for the Local Building Inspector position. He has 20+ years of construction supervisory experience and has managed many multi-million dollar projects, including the New Bedford Marine Commerce Terminal. He is certified in OSHA (30hrs) and Hazmat (80Hrs). Mr. Quintana has a vast knowledge with permitting process, project cost as well as being familiar with local fire and energy codes. He speaks English, Spanish, and Portuguese which will help with the constituents of the City of New Bedford.

I have been seeking to fill this vacancy for 3 years. I received at least 6 applications from New Bedford residents. 5 of these applicants did not meet the minimum qualifications of the job and 0 whom I interviewed did not have the same level of skills and abilities as Mr. Quintana.

I feel Mr. Dario Quintana will be an asset to the City of New Bedford given his qualifications.

I will be available at the meeting to answer any questions presented by the City Council.

Thank you for your assistance.

Very truly yours,

Danny D Romanowicz

Commissioner

cc: Personnel